
Join us for fries on February 20th!

We’re hosting a casual walk-in event on Thursday, February 20th, where local 
residents can catch up on the latest updates. Representatives from Heijmans and 
Woonbedrijf will share the most recent developments and present the outdoor 
space design. Plus, we’ll have a food truck serving delicious fries while we chat! 
Will you join us?

Location: Straatkamer, De Fallastraat 9
Time: 5:00 PM – 6:30 PM (free entry)

Demolition of the International School

The demolition of the old school is progressing well, though it took longer than 
expected. The asbestos removal is now complete, and the actual demolition is in 
full swing. Materials like wood, steel, and concrete are being sorted and removed 
separately. Instead of disposing of the concrete rubble, we’re keeping it on-site 
to serve as a foundation for the new construction. This helps reduce waste and 
minimizes the need for new concrete. Materials are being taken out through the 
Glinkastraat entrance. Neighbors have received a letter with contact details in case 
they have any questions.

Environmental permit 

On December 20th, 2024, Woonbedrijf applied for an environmental permit for the 
project. The Municipality of Eindhoven is expected to make a decision by the end 
of March 2025.

Design of Public Space

As mentioned in our last newsletter, the final outdoor space plan was presented 
to the Green Working Group on December 4th, 2024. It was also submitted to the 
municipality, which needs to approve it. They’ve already reviewed the design and 
provided feedback. Right now, we’re finalizing the technical details. If needed, we 
will reconvene the working group. The municipality’s final assessment is expected 
in February.

Zoning plan

On December 24th, 2024, the Administrative Jurisdiction Department of the 
Council of State ruled on an appeal regarding the zoning plan “Gestel buiten de 
Ring 2020 (Humperdincklaan)”, originally adopted by the municipal council on 
May 7th, 2024. The appeal was rejected, meaning the zoning plan is now final as 
of December 24th, 2024.

This is the English version.

Contact

Do you have a question or would you like to say something about INCK?  
Please contact us at info@inck-eindhoven.nl.  
You can also contact us with concerns.
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